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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

September 5, 2025 

 

 

STATE ATTORNEY MONIQUE WORRELL ISSUES STATEMENT IN COURT’S DENIAL OF 

BOND FOR FORMER DEPUTY CHARGED IN FATAL SHOOTING  

  

ORANGE COUNTY, FL (September 5, 2025) – “The Court’s decision today to deny bond for Anthony 

Shea reflects the seriousness of the charges he faces. Beyond the legal proceedings, this case is about 

honoring the life of a woman who dedicated herself to protecting others. This was a tragic loss of life that 

has deeply impacted the law enforcement community, as well as our circuit. We continue to extend our 

deepest condolences to the family, friends, and colleagues of the victim during this painful time. Our office 

remains steadfast in ensuring that her service, her sacrifice, and her memory are met with the justice they 

deserve.” 
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General media inquiries: PIO@sao9.org 

Media records request: mediarecordsrequest@sao9.org 
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